ETATMBA Ethics Advisory Committee

Teleconference

Wednesday 2nd May 2012
at 10:00 UK, 11:00 Malawi, 12:00 Tanzania
MINUTES
Present: Anne Slowther (AMS) (chair), Chisale Mhango (CM), David Ellard (DE), Joyce Ikingura (IK) Anne-Marie Brennan (AMB)
1. Apologies

None.

Unable to contact Colin McCord.
Contact lost with JI while conference in progress.

2.
Minutes of last meeting held on 20th February 2012
AS requested update on item 2, in relation to the identification of a representative from Karolinska.

AMB reported that despite an introduction from Ed Peile, a representative has not been found.  Ed Peile will continue efforts to identify a suitable individual.

AS requested a note to the effect that the Committee has made and continues to make an effort to resolve this long-standing query.

Update on item 2 in relation to the request for Staffan Bergström’s training videos to be made available to the committee.

AMB reported that the videos are still being edited by Staffan.

Action: Item to remain on agenda.  AMB to contact Staffan again for update.

3.
Update on local ethics committee in the UK
Full approval has now been given.
4.
Update on local ethics committees in Malawi
Full approval has now been given.
5.
Representative from Karolinska

See item 2 above.

6
Evaluation of the project – Malawi
DE reported that baseline interviews with trainees have been completed in all the intervention districts.  There will be an opportunity to interview the District Officers at a later point.  The clinical data is more problematic, as an alternative plan to the original idea of researchers collecting information is needed.  It may be possible to have the ETATMBA students collect the data as part of an exercise for one of their modules, but this idea is not yet developed.
7.
Evaluation of the project - Tanzania
No further information on the evaluation of the project in Tanzania has been forthcoming.  Given the difficulties in contacting them (there have been poor attendances from Tanzania for the last couple of steering committee meetings) together with the communication difficulties, it was decided that this matter would be best discussed at the forthcoming ETATMBA annual project meeting on 26th May 2012.

Action: AMB to add this as an agenda item for the conference.

8.
Any other business

AMS asked CM if there were any further developments on the use of videotaped patient experiences for training purposes.  CM responded by email after the teleconference to say that there were no plans to make training videos in Malawi.
9.
Date of next teleconference
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 16th January 2013: 10am UK; 12pm Malawi, 1pm Tanzania.
